Civil Society Statement for the Working Group

June 1
Thank you very much for giving us the floor this morning. My name is Izumi Aizu, Deputy director of Institute for HyperNetwork Society, a non-profit research center in Oita, Japan. 

We are here not representing the Civil Society. We are here not endorsing this conference. Then why we are here? We are here to convey our serious doubts and concerns about our own participation.

We must say that the Civil Society in Asia Pacific has not been given legitimate role to the process in this WSIS Asia Pacific Tehran conference, or in all the sub-regional meetings prior to this conference. We were not invited. 

Unlike the Geneva Summit or most PrepComs, there has been no fellowship mechanism to support the civil society participation in this conference, or all sub-regional meetings as far as we know. There have been no real efforts to let Civil Society be involved in the substantial parts of this conference. 

The principles described in the Draft Declaration seems mostly OK, if not into the details. We request to add more specific reference to the United Nations Charter and the Declaration of the Human Rights. We want clear language on the specifics of our region:  But overall, we can subscribe to it.

However, we cannot endorse the Regional Action Plan entirely. There are two reasons.

One is the process. The lack of participation from the civil society makes it impossible to endorse. We are not here to window- dress the product.

Another reason is the content itself. It is vastly too long and immature in many areas. It does not reflect many values the Geneva documents clearly demonstrate. For example, the multi-stakeholder partnership to build people-centered information society . WE see them in the Geneva documents and in the Tehran Declaration Draft, but we do not see them that much in the RAP. ESCAP is suggested to be the lead agency, but we don’t see inclusive multi-stakeholder approach in most of ESCAP activities at all. IF you want to make this more than the lip-service, ESCAP needs to commit to this principle in action. 

This is just the tip of the iceberg. And since we are limited to comment only in 20 minutes, we cannot go further more now.

One final suggestion. Even for the inter-governmental negotiation, 70-page Action Plan document is too long and detailed to go line-by-line in just two days. The lead-time has been also very short. And civil society and other stakeholders have not been consulted in advance at all. 

Therefore, it will be very wise to differ the adoption to September, by the PrepCom3. First streamline the document into say half by the secretariat, invite comments from all stakeholders in inclusive manner, then you could negotiate the final language. Here, we can concentrate on finalizing the declaration of the principles.

Last, but not the least, we thank the host country people who have been so nice to accommodate us. We appreciate it very much. We wish the same goes true for your inclusion of Civil Society participation to the substantive part of the process.

Izumi Aizu, 

GLOCOM/Institute for HyperNetwork Society

Japan

Partha Pratim Sarker

Association for Progressive Communication (APC)
Bytes for All

Bangladesh

Parminder Jeet Singh

IT for Change

India
